SUMMARY OF MINUTES FOR
GREENVI LLE YOUTH COUNCIL
February 4 and 25, 2013

The Greenville Youth Council (GYC) met Monday, February 4™ and 25", 2013 at 6:30 PM in the
third floor conference room (Room 337) of City Hall. Members present denoted by *, members
absent denoted by x.

Lauren Applewhite-* Daniel Barondes-* Mercy Buckman-*
Bridget Demery-* Ashish Khanchandani-* Michael Montalvo-*
Lorenzo Person-* Charlotte Overton-* Casey Sokolovic-*
Samaria Trimble-* Ritvik Verma-*

Council Member Marion Blackburn-x
Franchine Pena, Advisor-*

Matt Johnson, Advisor-*

Cassandra Daniels, Staff Liaison-*

Quorum: Please note a quorum was present at both meetings.

WELCOME & INTRODUCTIONS

Lorenzo Person called the meeting and order and welcomed the members to the meeting.
ANNOUNCEMENTS - None

OLD BUSINESS

NEW BUSINESS

NC Science and Engineering Fair

Members were informed that volunteers are needed for the North Carolina Science and Engineering
Fair that will take place March 1% 2" on the campus of ECU. More information will be provided at
the February 25" meeting. Please check your schedules for availability.

At the February 25™ meeting, members of the Council discussed volunteering at the Science and
Engineering Fair. The Council decided to volunteer on Friday, March 1% and Saturday, March 2™.
However, on Saturday, they would work in shifts to make sure enough volunteers were in place
throughout the competition.

Childhood Obesity

Cassandra Daniels stated last year, the Council developed a listing of topics they wanted to address.

Since childhood obesity was at top of the list, is this something the Council wants to explore. Ifso,
please be prepared to discuss this item at February 25" meeting.



At the February 25" meeting, Cassandra Daniels stated that Dr. David Holder with East Carolina
University would like to attend a future meeting to discuss a possible partnership with the Council to
discuss Childhood Obesity. The Council decided it would helpful to have Dr. Holder to attend one of
the meetings in March.

A motion was made by Charlotte Overton, seconded by Bridget Demery to have Dr. David Holder
attend the March 25" meeting. Motion carried unanimously.

Adjournment
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Cussandra Daniols

Cassandra Daniels
Human Relations Officer



